
 
 

 
Argentine soybean stocks are running low 
 

Berlin, 18 October 2023. – After the disastrous 2023 soybean harvest, the 
processing industry in Argentina is short of feedstock to maintain production. 
 
The small 2023 crop presents the processing industry in Argentina with some major 

challenges. Low domestic feedstock supplies have led to significantly lower utilization 

levels at oil mills. Oil mills are currently only utilizing two thirds of their available 

capacity. Utilization levels could decline further if domestic soybean supplies continue 

to dwindle. The first new-crop batches will not be available to the industry until May 

2024. 

 

In the months January to August 2023, soybean processing dropped 27 per cent 
compared to the same period the previous year to 19.6 tonnes, a level not seen since 

2015. The oil mills depended on imports to fulfil their delivery obligations. More 

specifically, in the period January to August 2023 soy imports amounted to around 8.2 

tonnes, the highest quantity ever over this period. Total soybean imports in the 

calendar year 2023 could reach 10 million tonnes. 

 

According to Buenos Aires Cereal Exchange (BDBA) estimates, after the disastrous 

soybean harvest in 2023, production will probably revert to old levels in the coming 
season. BCBA analysts project the 2024 harvest, which will commence in March next 

year, at around 50 million tonnes. This would be clearly up on the around 21 million 

tonnes of soybeans that were brought in from the fields in 2023. The US Department 

of Agriculture (USDA) is somewhat more cautious in its expectations, anticipating the 

next harvest to yield 48 million tonnes.  
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Quick information on UFOP e. V.: 

The Union for the Promotion of Oil and Protein Plants e. V. (UFOP) represents the political interests of companies, associations 
and institutions involved in the production, processing and marketing of domestic oil and protein plants in national and international 
bodies. UFOP supports research to optimise agricultural production and for the development of new recycling opportunities in the 
food, non-food and feed sectors. UFOP public relations aim to promote the marketing of domestic oil and protein plant end 
products. 
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